
October 9th, 1923

Superintendent Pierre Belanger, 
Chief of Police,
Montreal•

Dear Chief Belanger
I should like, on the termination 

of the visit of the Right Honourable David Lloyd 
George, to make so bold as to offer you my very 
sincere congratulations on the efficient manner in 
which you and your officers handled the very large 
crowds which assembled at the Mount Royal Arena to 
hear him make his address, on Monday, October 8th,

May I also as a citizen thank you 
very much for the willing and kindly way in which 
you co-operated during the whole of Mr. Lloyd 
George’s visit. I am sure that our distinguished 
visitor will carry away with him the very best of 
impressions of the,Police Force of Montreal.

Yours faithfully.


